
PREAMBLE

1 . We met in Ottawa on December 12, as agreed upon at the
Halifax Summit in June 1995 by the Heads of State and Government
of the seven most industrialized nations and Russia, to discuss
specific, co-operative measures to deter, prevent and investigate
terrorist acts . We fulfilled our mandate and are united in our
determination to work together with the entire international
community to combat terrorism in all its forms .

G-7/P-8 HISTORY

2 . Since 1978, the G-7 partners have worked together to counter
terrorism . Their co-operation has been instrumental in obtaining
agreements in many forums on issues such as transportatio n
security and the exchange of information . There has also been
extensive work by the G-7, over the course of the last two
decades on ensuring that loopholes in national legislation are
closed, and that countries act in concert in denying arms and
free movement to terrorists . These efforts have shown leadership
to the international community as a whole . Russia's experience
and participation is of great assistance in supporting the
efforts of Summit partners in combatting terrorism .

REVIEW OF RECENT TREND S

3 . We began by exchanging views on recent major terrorist
events including the Tokyo subway attacks, the bombing in
Oklahoma City, the hostage taking in Budennovsk, major terrorist
attacks against the Middle East peace process (including the
assassination of Yitzhak Rabin), the persistent attacks by the
ETA, the bombing campaign in France, and the bombings in Riyadh
and Islamabad . These and other events point to a number of
trends including an upsurge in domestic terrorism, an increase in
hostage taking and indiscriminate violence by religious
extremists and apocalyptic groups that practice terrorism, as
well as continuing examples of attacks on tourists and of the
export of regional conflicts . These developments have been
accompanied by a continuing use of conventional weapons, in
particular those designed for massive explosions, and by a new
and worrying use of non-conventional weapons, for example
chemical weapons . We call for political groups to use dialogue,
exercise tolerance and repudiate the use of terrorism . We offer
dialogue to those who reject violence and respect the law. Those
who attempt to achieve their aims through violence will, however,
meet with our strongest resolve and be held accountable for their
criminal acts .


